Trenton, Florida

July 11, 1989


The Gilchrist County School met in regular session at the Courthouse on Tuesday, July 11, 1989 at 9:00 A.M. with the following members present:

Carol Hyde, Chairman

Raymond Hutchinson

Elvin Mathews

Gary Rexroat

Woodrow Smith

The meeting was opened with prayer and pledge to the flag.  The following business was conducted.

AGENDA

The agenda was approved on a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson after adding Item #6.  Agreements – Region 7 Coordinating Council Joint Agreement and adding Terry Owens name on the appointment list as Principal, Trenton Elementary School.  

MINUTES


The minutes of June regular and special meetings were approved on a motion by Woodrow Smith seconded by Elvin Mathews.

DELEGATIONS


Jackie Barron and Johnny Yarborough (Administrative Director from States Attorney Office) presented their plan for use of two upstairs rooms in the courthouse.  The two rooms are the large room in the northwest corner of the upstairs and the center room upstairs.  The States Attorney Office will have two full time positions and one part time position.  Mr. Yarborough stated the need for a States Attorney Office in Gilchrist County.  We are the only county in the circuit that does not have an office.  The large room in the northwest corner would be divided into two rooms.  They presented a floor plan as to how the room would be divided.  School Board Members questioned if the house across the street (old Weeks house) could be partially renovated for States Attorneys Office.  Jackie said the house across the street renovation would cost $25,000.00 and the renovation of upstairs would cost $15,000.00.  A suggestion by a school board member was made to move the Veterans Service Office and/or the Building 

Inspectors Office to the Weeks house.  The board discussed having a joint School Board – County Commissioners meeting.  Jackie suggested that Carol Hyde, chairman of the School Board, contact Jimmy Sheffield, chairman of the County Commissioners to arrange a joint meeting.  Carol agreed.  The joint meeting to discuss space needs for both boards.  The meeting was scheduled for Thursday, July 20, 1989 at 7:30 P.M. in the courthouse.

RETIREMENT RECOGNITION


Mrs. Jane Beach and her husband, Forrest, appeared before the board in recognition of Jane Beach’s 36 years of service to Gilchrist County students.  Carol Hyde made statements about Jane’s service to the district and presented her with a crystal hurricane lamp.  Superintendent Carol Williams commended Mrs. Beach on her dedication and diligence to providing an education for students she taught.

AGREEMENTS


All agreements were approved by the board with the exception of Legislative Consulting Services and Labor Relations Service.  On a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson the agreements were approved as presented with the two above mentioned exceptions.  SMB #4, Pages 26-29; 30-31a; 32-35; 36-41; 42-48; 49-57.

PROJECTS


State Compensatory Projects, Title II Projects, and Chapter II Projects were presented to the board by Dr. Jim Surrency.  On a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Woodrow Smith the board approved the projects.  SMB #    Page

CHILD RELEASE


Brad, Clinton, and Kelly Studstill were released from Gilchrist County to Alachua County for the 1989-90 school year on a motion by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Elvin Mathews.

STUDENT ACCIDENT INSURANCE


Raymond Hutchinson discussed student insurance.  The policy cost is $18,280.00.  The bid was awarded to D.W. Davis Insurance Company.  On a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Gary Rexroat the board approved purchasing the student insurance on a 4-1 vote.  Carol Hyde voted against the motion.

MAINTENANCE PROJECTS


On a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Woodrow Smith the following maintenance projects for 1989-90 were approved:

Covered walkways at both schools

Fire alarm systems at both schools

Windows in front of old Trenton High School (old building)

Trenton gym floor refinishing

Additional labor on hourly rates may be used as needed.

BOARD POLICY REVISIONS


The Florida School Board Association has undertaken to give assistance in revising the Gilchrist County School Board policies.  Each board member is to receive a copy of the revision when the Superintendent’s Office receives them.

SALARY SCHEDULE


The 1988-89 salary schedule was adopted so the pay rolls could be met until the teacher union-school board agreement is finalized.  The salary schedule was approved on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Woodrow Smith.

ELIMINATION OF POSITION AND NEW POSITION


On a motion by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Gary Rexroat the permanent substitute position at each school were eliminated due to there being no need for the positions.


On a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, an Exceptional Student Education aide position was established at Bell High School.

RESIGNATIONS


On a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Woodrow Smith resignations of Terry Carnley, Alice Markham and Warren Lovett were approved.

APPOINTMENTS


On a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the board approved the appointments recommended by the superintendent.  SMB #4, Page 58.

BUDGET


Horace Hart, Transportation Director, appeared before the board with items to be considered by the board.  The board had requested that Horace bring uniform costs for bus drivers to the board.  The following information was presented:  Based on 18 drivers, plus 5 substitute drivers the cost would be not less than $2.75 per driver per week but not over $3.75.  The board requested that Horace also get a proposal to include custodians and report at the July mid month meeting so a decision could be reached at that time.  All underground fuel tanks will need to be inspected in the near future.  Horace was asked to present job descriptions for bus drivers at the mid month meeting.


An athletic bill from Bell School was reviewed on a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Elvin Mathews.  The board approved paying the $2,955.76 bill plus continuing to give $2,000.00 to each band department and $2,000.00 to each athletic department for equipment repair and replacement.


The board and superintendent discussed the need to levy the 2 mill capital outlay tax.  Several items were mentioned that are coming up for which this millage could be used.

EMERGENCY ITEMS


Bill Clifton, school board attorney, presented the board with a resolution to sell unusable items.  On a motion by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Gary Rexroat the board approved the sale of items listed at Bell School on Tuesday, August 1, 1989 at 1:00 P.M.


Mr. Clifton also presented the board with an agreement to pay the $l15,000.00 debt incurred in 1987, on or before September 30, 1989.  On a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Gary Rexroat the board approved paying the debt as stated.  SMB #3, Page

Dr. Jim Surrency, Assistant Superintendent, requested that the Gilchrist County ESE department adopt the Pasco County ESE curriculum.  Gary Rexroat made the motion to accept the request.  Woodrow Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

REPORTS

Horace Hart reported that he is working on the bus routes revision and would like for the board to approve school boundaries for bus service to each school.

Dr. Jim Surrency reported on Dr. Whitted’s visit in relation to planning for middle schools in Gilchrist County.  Dr. Whitted will be here to meet with principals and middle school teachers on August 17-18, 1989.  Dr. Whitted will charge a flat contracted rate of $500.00 per day plus travel and expenses.  This money will come from PRIME Grant money.

Gary Rexroat requested we get a telephone survey from AT & T to see if there is a way for possible savings on countywide telephone bills.  He also requested we request that Maxie Clark come to regular board meeting to present alternative methods for copier use to cut down on paper usage at each school.

Woodrow Smith requested that the Trenton gym floor be refinished after all leaks had been taken care of.

Raymond Hutchinson said we should consider giving the Tri-County Bank small vouchers.  He also discussed student parking at each school.  He suggested that students park in the football field parking area and have the students leave their keys in the principals office until time to go home.  Or possibly lock the fenced in area after the students were parked.  To be on the August regular board meeting agenda.

Mr. Bill Clifton reported on the $13,000.00 IRS penalty incurred in October 1989.  Will update this report as new information is available.  The student from Columbia County that wanted to renter Bell School was not convicted of a felony.  He will be allowed to enter Bell School in August.  Records from Columbia County court will be requested.  Bill will complete 40 years of service to the Gilchrist County School Board in November 1989.

Bell band boosters are to be allowed to have dances on campus this summer.


The Superintendent was requested to have an appraisal of the Bell Auto Mechanics Building.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

The Board agreed to dismiss the Executive Session.
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